

November 19, 1942

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 600 N. University Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Maguire:

Thank you very much for your reception report on our frequency check run of November 11.

Your log of recention agrees precisely with our log here, so we are more than pleased to verify your report.

Your reception report is exceptionally welcome because it is the first we have had from any point west of Springfield. KTTS does not employ a directional radiator; however, most of our reception reports have come from Ohio, Pennsylvania, and New York. This made us wonder whether some unknown factor was influencing our skywave in the easterly direction.

We shall be greatly pleased if you can conveniently report on reception of our future test programs. These programs are regularly scheduled for the second and fourth Wednesdays in each month 2:00-2:15 a.m. cwt.

Sincerely,

Frank L. Barker Chief Engineer

FLB/DKS